

THE 9 LINES

Your C9R weekly newsletter!

Subscribe now to stay up to date on current and upcoming events! Don't miss out on all the fun and exciting things that Cloud 9 has to offer our members! Go to:

https://cloud9ranch.com/newsletter/

Be sure to go onto our website and click on SIGN UP FOR TEXT ALERTS to receive text notifications for weather, power outages, etc.

(833-549-3622)









ALL EVENT DATES & TIMES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE. FOLLOW THE C9R OZARKS PARADISE FACEBOOK PAGE FOR ANY CURRENT UPDATES. SCAN THE QR CODE BELOW FOR OUR FACEBOOK PAGE!



DATE	EVENT	SPONSOR	LOCATION	TIME
1/13/2024	BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING	C9R	PAVILION	9AM
2/17/2024	VALENTINE HEART HUNT	CONSERVATION	PAVILION	12PM
3/2/2024	BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING	C9R	PAVILION	9AM
3/16/2024	GNOME HUNT	ACTIVITIES	PAVILION	11AM
3/30/2024	FREE EASTER PANCAKE BREAKFAST	C9R/VFD	PAVILION	8AM
3/30/202	EASTER EGG HUNT	C9R	STAGE FIELD	10AM
4/8/2024	C9R ECLIPSE PARTY	C9R	PAVILION	12-2:30PM
4/27/2024	BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING	C9R	PAVILION	9AM
4/27/2024	BUGGY BINGO	ACTIVITIES	PAVILION	11AM
5/11/2024	HIGHWAY TRASH PICKUP	CONSERVATION	FRONT GATE	10AM
5/18/2024	SPRING FESTIVAL	ACTIVITIES	VENDOR ROW	10AM
5/18/2024	POKER RUN •••••	ACTIVITIES	PAVILION	11AM
5/25/2024	KIDS CATFISH DERBY	CONSERVATION	SPRING POND	8AM
5/25/2024	FLEA MARKET	CRAFT HOUSE	Т-ТОР	8AM-12PM
5/25/2024	FILL THE BOOT	VFD	GAS STATION	11AM-1PM
5/25/2024	FAMILY BINGO	CRAFT HOUSE	PAVILION	ЗРМ
5/25/2024	KIDS POOL PARTY	ACTIVITIES	FAMILY POOL	12PM

Trout Stocking dates are coming soon!

DATE	EVENT	SPONSOR	LOCATION	TIME
5/25/2024	LIVE BAND-KENTUCKY MUSIC MAFIA	C9R	STAGE FIELD	8-11PM
5/26/2024	MARBLE RUN	RANCH RIDERS	Т-ТОР	10AM
6/1/2024	CRAFT CLASS	CRAFT HOUSE	PAVILION	10AM
6/8/2024	BIG ANIMAL FLOAT RACE	C9R	WILDER	12PM
6/8/2024	CRAFT CLASS	CRAFT HOUSE	PAVILION	10AM
6/15/2024	BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING	C9R	PAVILION	9AM
6/15/2024	FATHERS DAY TROUT TOURNAMENT	CONSERVATION	WILDER	7AM-3PM
6/15/2024	3RD ANNUAL BARBECUE COOK OFF	C9R	LONESOME PINES	ALL DAY
6/15/2024	LIVE BAND-THE DAVE BARTON BAND	C9R	STAGE FIELD	8-11PM
6/22/2024	POKER RUN	ACTIVITIES	Т-ТОР	11AM
6/29/2024	X-TREME BARBIE JEEP RACES	C9R	TBD	1PM
6/29/2024	DJ CONNER/KARAOKE CONTEST	C9R	STAGE FIELD	7PM
7/4/2024	4TH OF JULY FIREWORKS	C9R	BASKETBALL COURT	DUSK
7/5/2024	DUCK RACE	ACTIVITIES	FOGEY TUBES	10AM
7/5/2024	MEMBERS FIREWORKS	C9R	DRY GULCH	DUSK
7/5/2024	LIVE BAND-LEAD PIPE CONSERVATORY BAND	C9R	STAGE FIELD	8-11PM
7/6/2024	KIDS CATFISH DERBY	CONSERVATION	SPRING POND	8AM
7/6/2024	FLEA MARKET	CRAFT HOUSE	Т-ТОР	8AM-12PM
7/6/2024	MARBLE RUN	RANCH RIDERS	Т-ТОР	10AM
7/6/2024	4TH OF JULY PARADE	C9R	TBD	10AM
7/6/2024	WATERMELON SOCIAL	C9R	CHAPEL	FOLLOWING PARADE Page 8

DATE	EVENT	SPONSOR	LOCATION	TIME
7/6/2024	FAMILY BINGO	CRAFT HOUSE	PAVILION	ЗРМ
7/6/2024	FILL THE BOOT	VFD	GAS STATION	11AM-1PM
7/6/2024	LIVE BAND-WHISKEY HALO	C9R	STAGE FIELD	8-11PM
7/6/2024	RANCH FIREWORKS	C9R	STAGE FIELD	DARK
7/20/2024	SCAVENGER HUNT	CONSERVATION	Т-ТОР	NOON
7/27/2024	LETS GLOW CRAZY AT C9R NIGHT SCAVENGER HUNT	RANCH RIDERS	T-TOP	8PM-7AM
8/2/2024	80'S LIVE BAND-TBD	VFD	STAGE FIELD	TBD
8/3/204	BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING	C9R	PAVILION	9AM
8/3/204	80'S SILENT AUCTION	VFD	SCHOOL HOUSE	11AM-4PM
8/3/2024	80'S KIDS POOL PARTY	VFD	FAIMLY POOL	TBD
8/3/2024	80'S LIVE BAND- MACHINE GUN SYPMPHONY	VFD	STAGE FIELD	7-12AM
8/10/204	POKER RUN	ACTIVITIES	T-TOP	11AM
8/31/2024	LABOR DAY KIDS POOL PARTY	ACTIVITIES	FAMILY POOL	12-1:30PM
8/31/2024	FILL THE BOOT	VFD	GAS STATION	11AM-3PM
8/31/2024	LABOR DAY TROUT TOURNAMENT	CONSERVATION	WILDER	7AM-3PM
8/31/2024	FLEA MARKET	CRAFT HOUSE	Т-ТОР	8AM-12PM
8/31/2024	FAMILY BINGO	CRAFT HOUSE	PAVILION	ЗРМ
8/31/2024	LABOR DAY LIVE BAD- KINGERY	C9R	STAGE FIELD	8-11PM
9/1/2024	MARBLE RUN	RANCH RIDERS	T-TOP	10AM

DATE	EVENT	SPONSOR	LOCATION	TIME
9/15/2024	BIG BUCK/BIG DOE CONTEST BEGINS	CONSERVATION	TBD	TBD
9/14/2024	MEET THE CANIDATES	ACTIVITIES	PAVILION	12PM-2PM
9/21/2024	FALL FESTIVAL	ACTIVITIES	LONESOME VENDOR ROW	TBD
10/12/2024	BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING ANNUAL MEETING	C9R	PAVILION	10AM
10/12/2024	ANNUAL MEMBERS DINNER	C9R	PAVILION	5PM
10/19/2024	TURKEY SHOOT	CONSERVATION	GUN RANGE	10AM
10/26/2024	SQUIRREL HUNT	CONSERVATION	WILDER	7AM-3PM
11/2/2024	BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING	C9R	PAVILION	9AM
11/2/2024	HALLOWEEN SCAVENGER HUNT	CONSERVATION	PAVILION	12PM
11/2/024	BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING	C9R	PAVILION	9AM
11/2/2024	HALLOWEEN FAMILY EVENTS	ACTIVITIES	T-TOP	2-5PM
11/2/2024	HALLOWEEN TRICK OR TREAT	C9R	EVERY CAMPGROUND	4-6PM
11/2/2024	HALLOWEEN CAMPSITE CONTEST	C9R	EVERY CAMPGROUND	6-7PM
11/2/2024	HALLOWEEN WITCH HUNT	VFD	T-TOP	7-10PM
11/8/2024	CHILLI COOK OFF	CONSERVATION	PAVILION	6РМ
11/11/2024	VETERANS DAY DINNER	ACTIVITIES	PAVILION	6РМ
11/30/2024	PANCAKE BREAKFAST	VFD	PAVILION	8AM-10AM
11/30/2024	EXTREME ROCK CRAWL	RANCH RIDERS	T-TOP	10AM
11/30/2024	WHERE'S WALDO HUNT	CONSERVATION	PAVILION	12PM
12/1/2024	BIG BUCK/BIG DOE CONTEST ENDS	CONSERVATION	SALES OFFICE	DUSK
12/31/2024	NEW YEAR'S EVE PARTY	C9R	PAVILION	7PM Page 5







We received our first measurable snow fall for the winter season, it came late afternoon/evening at close to subzero temperatures. Our maintenance and resource departments were out early Monday with both plow trucks and salt spreader keeping the roads drivable and almost totally clear by the end of the day. Our Ranch Roads were in better shape than Hwy 160. We have had temperatures Sunday, Monday and Tuesday below and hovering around zero and maintenance has been very busy with frozen water lines and broken campground hose bibs. Thank you to all of our staff for all you hard work in keeping things running!

 A friendly reminder regarding the Cloud 9 Ranch Storage Compounds 2 & 3. <u>Starting January 1st</u>, we will start charging the daily storage and towing fee's for moving any items to a non-secured area on Cloud 9 Ranch (as noted in the rules below).

We have many units in the compound with no # displayed or poorly displayed and unreadable # that needs to be corrected ASAP!

These units can also be moved to a non-secured area pending legal action or recovery by the owner.





Ranger Report

Joey Hedrick-Head Ranger

*Tickets are not posted until they are finalized by management.

1-18-24 There are no tickets to report!

66

A word from the Rangers Station

If you have any questions in regards to rules, feel free to contact a ranger.

Grab your copy of the 2023 Rule Book at the Gatehouse, you may also access a copy online at https://cloud9ranch.com/about/rules-fees/
As always, it is the Ranger's Stations' proud privilege to serve Cloud 9 Ranch's owners and guest.

Joey Hedrick



CLOUD 9 RANCH CLUB, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting Saturday, January 13, 2024

Board Members Present:

Lee Krout, President

Darin Weatherford, Vice President

John Mallott, Secretary

Brad Clement, Treasurer

Terry Wilcox

Everett Pitcock

Mike Miles

The meeting was called to order at 09:00 a.m. by Lee Krout, President

Invocation was given by: John Mallott, Secretary

Pledge of Allegiance was led by: Lee Krout, President

Welcome to the meeting by: Lee Krout, President

Motion to approve the November 02, 2023, Minutes: John Mallott, Secretary Motion second by: Terry Wilcox, (No discussion held) Pass unanimously.

Management Report:

General Manager Board Report 1-13-2024

Welcome to the 1at Board Meeting of 2024

Since the last Board meeting on November 4th, we have finished out the 2023 events schedule with the Chili Cook Off sponsored by the Conservation Committee, Veterans Day Dinner sponsored by the Activities Committee, Pancake Breakfast and Extreme Rock Crawl / C9R sponsored by Terry Wilcox and last but not least the New Year's Eve Party and Fireworks. We have been working hard to get the 2024 Events Schedule finished and we have a great year ahead of us! We have been very busy this off season with many projects. Some of the work we have been working on are as follows:

- Compound #3 LED Lighting
- Cutting Logs and Firewood
- Working on the gravel side of Spring Hill and XXX Road to Lonnie's Lookout and working on the Lookout parking area.
- Removed the old repeater tower at Lonnie's Lookout and cut and removed dead trees in the parking area.
- Rangers, Maintenance and Resources Departments have completed the required LP filling class for Dispensing Propane.
- Installed 2 new 5-ton A/C and Propane Heating units at the store and restaurant.
- Ordered lumber and table frames for 100 new picnic tables.
- Removed all dirt, pea gravel, stocking blocks and decorative stones from the old clubhouse pad.
- The 6 new cabins are completed and available for rent.
- The last 5 FEMA trailers were sold at the Halloween Auction along with a lot of other surplus items.
- Repaired the cattle guard.
- Removing 45 years' worth of paint on the inside walls of wilder #1 Stage Stop.
- Replumbed The Big Top water distribution lines.
- Built a new parts and filter room for the ranch's trucks and equipment.
- Dug and repaired a major water leak in Fogey Campground and Cabin Row.
- Howell Oregon has completed the 3-phase electric upgrade to wilder springs campground.
- Removed the old fence at Lonnie's Lookout and installed orange safety fencing in preparation for a new metal pipe fence.
- Bought 3 laptops for maintenance to use at the maintenance shop and installed mounts and converters for portable use in the maintenance trucks. Ranger trucks are next.
- New LED Lighting at Lonesome Pines mini stage top, Fogey Stage Stop, Wilder Stage Stop, Melody Stage Stop, Chapel, T-Top, Goat Pen, Resource Department, 2 Lights at the Old Vender Row with switches.
- Designed and built a periodic maintenance schedule for a/c units and filter cleaning replacement.
- Dug up and replaced a failing 40 feet section of sewer line in Hill Country main campground.
- Removed 2 dead trees in Hill Country main campground.
- Bought, assembled and installed 5 new office desks for accounting and HR offices.
- Removed old flooring in Sales office and did a plywood overlay and new flooring material.
- Created a quick master filter reference sheet for our trucks and equipment.
- Metal skirting on the 6 new cabins.
- Cut down and removed a dead tree in lonesome pad 90.
- Installed, serviced and repaired our snowplows. One has a new curbside cutting edge and one had pump repaired. Checked and serviced salt spreader.
- Grading road to Wilderness Way and beyond.
- 3-new LED Lighting at the Pavilion, 1 at Gate House and County Road.

This list of items, and work are some but not all the more major things that are being done to your Ranch and do not include the normal repairs and maintenance that is required to keep the Ranch property open and running.

Howell Oregon will be back down this month to install 2 poles in compound #2, one pole in compound #5, 3 poles in compound #6 with some overhead wiring and 4 poles in compound #7 with overhead wiring. All for additional LED lighting in compounds.

Tuner Fencing will be down towards the end of the month to build and install a metal pipe fence at Lonnie's Lookout. Brigman Construction will be down mid-January to remove the old Club House slab and haul it to compound #6 for fill so we can open 20 or so more spots.

In conclusion we have many more projects, repairs and improvements that we will be working on this off season. I am looking forward to the membership's return to see what we have accomplished! Just a reminder your Ranch is beautiful when snow is on the ground.

Come down and rent a cabin!

Thanks, Mike General Manager Happy Camping

Financial Report: Brad Clement, Treasurer

Open Microphone: No one spoke in the open mic.

Committee Reports:

Activities: Harvey Reel reported the balance in the account was \$6,000.00

Finished last year's 50/50 fund raiser with a drawing at the New Years Party. The winner was Shirley Evans. The total funds raised were \$1,907.00 and paid out of this were Mrs. Evans annual dues in the amount of \$630.00. This year we are changing up the 50/50 drawing to a monthly draw and each month the winner will go into the end of the year drawing. This will allow us to have a higher payout each month. Only 12 names, one for each month's winner, will go into the end of the year drawing for the winner's annual dues to be paid. The monthly drawings will take place at noon on the last Sunday of each month.

Conservation/Gun Range:

The Conservation checking account has \$14,693.75 and the Gun Range funds have not yet been turned over to the Conservation Committee.

- Big Buck, Big Doe contest we had 12 deer entered. Tod Ellis, winner of the Doe contest weighing in at 85.9 lbs. with a payout of \$450.00.
- The big Buck contest winner was Mike Burns weighing in at 129.5 lbs. with a payout of \$450.00.
- A total of 59 deer were checked in down from 80 deer last year.
- 23 deer were Bucks.
- D5 deer were Button Bucks
- 31 deer were Does.
- 22 deer were taken by bow.
- 37deer were taken by gun of these 8 were harvested in the special bow hunting area.

With deer season now over all members deer stands are to be taken out of the woods by February 01, 2024 unless special permission for an extension is granted.

The annual bow/crossbow raffle this year brought in \$540.00 with Cody Seigrist the winner.

The annual Chili Cook Off winner this year was Joe Hedrick who was awarded \$100 and has bragging rights until next year. Joe Hedrick donated the winnings back to the Conservation Committee.

Our next event is Saturday, February 17th sign ups at 11:00 a.m. starts at 12:00 p.m. for a Valentines Heart Hunt.

This year trout stocking the prices have gone up once again from \$5.70 per lb. to \$6.00 per lb. We try to keep stocking at 8 times per year at 500 lbs. Due to the cost increase of \$1,200.00 this year we plan to reduce from 500 lbs. to 438 lbs. per stocking. Our fishing license sales last year were down from the previous year by \$2,735. With the increase in trout prices and the downturn in fishing licenses the Conservation asked the Board of Directors to split the cost of this year's stockings. The total amount the Conservation Committee is asking the Board to fund is \$3,000.00. The Conservation Committee is looking at different ways to sell more fishing licenses, such as a big fish contest and add extra prize money to the tagged trout. The Conservation Committee has checked with other fish vendors and the cost increase is consistent within the industry.

Gun Range report there are about 7 railroad ties that need replacement on the handgun target post. We plan to have them replaced by this spring. Plans are to purchase more steel targets for the closer range post like the ones at the 100-yard distance range as they seem to work out well.

The Board of Directors discussed the request from the Conservation Committee on splitting the \$6,000.00 dollar cost of the 8 stockings of trout throughout the year.

A motion was made by Terry Wilcox and seconded by John Mallott to fund the Conservation Committee trout stocking in the amount of \$3,000.00. The motion passed unanimously.

NOTE: The total poundage to be reduced to 438 lbs. per stocking of trout 8 times this year.

Ranch Riders:

Account Balance Last Month: \$28,576.02

Donations/Other Reimbursement Income:

 Bank Interest
 3.60

 Donations
 40.00

 Avenza Maps
 7,265.00

Total Income for the month: \$7,308.60

No disbursements for the month.

Total Account Balance(s) for this month: \$35,884.62

Amount of Petty Cash On Hand: \$400.00

Approved Designated Amounts by Committee:

Trail Improvement Fund/Skid Steer \$29,442.71

Map Printer Fund 3,067.57

Youth Fund 3,374.34

RRC Bridge Fund \$6,640.44

Craft House: No Report

Rules/Bylaws: Jason Lafferty was approved as the Chairman of this Committee.

Fire Department: Fire Chief Joey Hedrick reported an account balance of \$19,747.95.

- · Tanker truck repairs have been completed and back in-service.
- · Brush truck is out of service awaiting parts.
- Can Am 6-wheel drive UTV new lighting features has been completed.
- Fire Grants have been discussed and will apply when opened.
- Slow off-season so far.

Planning: Jennifer Pitcock was approved as the Chairlady of this Committee.

Chapel: No report

School House: Discussion on finding someone to assist in putting together a museum of past C9R history together in the schoolhouse.

Ballot: No report

ADA: No Report

Old Business:

Restore the Adult Clubhouse Fund \$12,00.00: along with the current \$500.00 in an account: Discussion on where to place it and where to take the funds from. John Mallott made a motion to place \$12,000.00 into a line-item account with the current \$500.00 for a total of \$12,500.00 and be earmarked for design, build, renovate or furnish a facility for an Adult Clubhouse Center. The Clubhouse may be a part of another facility on the Ranch. Funds are to be taken out of Capitol Improvements account. Seconded by Terry Wilcox. The vote was unanimous.

Wilder 1 Project: Darin Weatherford reported we are awaiting the final design for electrical service. Howell/Oregon Electric Co-op has installed the 3-phase electrical service to Wilder. Howell/Oregon has stated there may be a delay in getting the required number of electrical transformers, which could delay the completion of this project for some time. The Wilder Stage Stop is currently having the paint striped off of the walls as part of the renovation, A cost estimate to replace the composite shingle roofing materials with a metal roof is awaiting.

Wastewater Treatment Plant: Lee Krout reported the aggregate materials currently in use at the plant are not the right type we need. A plan for change out is being developed and will happen shortly. The wastewater Treatment Plant is working and in operation currently.

Rental Cabin on Pad 50 update: John Mallott reported this 12' X 24' cabin will not have an open porch in front due to the height of the pad from the roadway. It is a side entrance design and will have more room inside. This cabin will be a turnkey complete finish inside unlike the other cabins when delivered. This one will have two queen-size beds instead of a set of bunk beds. It is in line for production and should be delivered by the first of March. JAMCO in Seymore, MO are the builders.

Picnic Table Project: John Mallott reported the 100 picnic tables approved last November Meeting are in the works. The lumber for the tables has all been cut to 6-foot length, the galvanized table legs and hardware was delivered January 11th to the Ranch and are awaiting assembly. With the snow and cold weather, the tables will be assembled when the weather breaks. They will be ready by early spring.

Update on Fiber Optic Project: Lee Krout reported the fiber is being worked on cold weather will slow it down. Progress has been made in some areas but will take time for improvement on all the Ranch. Priority is to improve service to the Store/restaurant, Offices and Gatehouse first to conduct business.

New Business:

Proposed trails: Terry Wilcox proposed and discussed three new trails that he would like to open. One of the trails is currently from Ricks trail down to Mikes trail which is an old trail general use trail that has been grown over. Lee Krout questioned Terry if the trail came close to CML Falls as he did not want to ruin the view of the falls. Terry said that he would check to make sure the trail did not come close to the falls. Other discussions took place on the other two proposed trails. The other two proposed trails are Tacy's to Smoke Eaters and Spring Road to 101 Trail, both are considered Rock Trails. Terry Wilcox made a motion to open 2 new Rock Trails and a General use trail as proposed. Terry and Lee will look at all locations proposed to determine if there is any conflict or problem, the trail will not be developed. Motion seconded by: Everett Pitcock. The vote was unanimous.

Proposed Rental Mobile Home Project: John Mallott proposed a project to purchase an additional mobile home to be placed next to the existing rental mobile home on Shady Lane for rent by members. Mallott said that the existing mobile home has brought in income in the amount of \$34,841.00 last year. Members have requested larger rentals in the past. Mallott checked with the employees at the Gatehouse on any request for the existing mobile home. They replied that every week they receive several calls asking if it is available. This project would be in place of additional cabins as we do not want to take up any more pads. The additional part of the project would result in a needed upgrade in the electrical service to the existing mobile home and the C9R Fire Station as well as any further development. Mallott asked the Board of Directors if anyone was opposed to further research of the cost of this project. No other BOD Member opposed the project, and a few members stated it was a needed project for bigger rentals. Mallott was directed to gather costs of the project and present at a later Board Meeting.

Dry Fire Hydrant Grant: The Missouri Department of Conservation sent out a request for Volunteer Fire Departments under 10,000 population for a50/50 match grant proposal for installation of a Dry Hydrant in ponds and streams to refill Fire Department Tankers. John Mallott discussed this project with Mike Edmonds, ranch Manager, Joey Hedrick, Fire Chief and other Board Members. Mallott submitted the grant proposal, and the Ranch was awarded by the MO Department of Conservation a grant in the amount of \$3,981.50. This is a 50/50 match grant of which MO Conservation pays \$1,990.75 and the Ranch pays \$1,990.75. This grant includes materials, Ranch labor and backhoe use. Mike Edmonds, Ted Ledbetter, and I surveyed the large pond just up from the kids track and decided that would be the location of the dry hydrant. The funds will be taken out of the General Fund for this project.

Federal Fire Department Grant: John Mallott explained the federal grant for fire departments process and stated that in his inquiry the Cloud 9 Fire Department was eligible for a grant. There will be no upfront cost to write the grant as Mallott will write the grant at his own time. The C9R Fire Chief was contacted initially regarding the grant and agreed that hose and nozzle equipment was needed. The grant has these items on the high priority list in the grant. This is a 95/5 match grant of which the Ranch matches 5% to the total cost. Board members agreed to proceed with the grant process.

Proposed Office Building: Darin Weatherford mentioned the need for a replacement of offices due to the cramped space, one office leaks water when it rains etc. Lee Krout mentioned that he had talked with Office employees, and they are desperate to see some sort of adequate office space. Darin said that he had checked with the portable office buildings for use and with all said and done it was about \$300,000.00 to purchase and set up at the Ranch. A double wide 4-bedroom double wide mobile home has been looked at and will be considered.

Regular meeting was adjourned, and the Board went into Executive Session.





Activities Committee is selling tickets for each month and then drawing a winner on the last Sunday of each month. There will only be 12 tickets in the pot at the end of the year. With only 12 tickets to draw from for a chance to win 1 full year maintenance fees paid!

Be sure to buy your tickets for a chance to win!

HOSTED BY THE C9R ACTIVITIES COMMITEE





COR

Volunteer Fire Department



CPR Class

Thursday March 7th at 6PM

Location: C9R Pavilion

For anyone interested in participating in this class please contact: Joey Hedrick C9R Fire Chief at joey@cloud9ranch.com

> Hosted by Air Evac 12 Mountain Home, AR



ANNOUNCEMENT

The Votes are in!!

TUPACA is Z= the Winner!!!

"We are happy to announce that we now offer propane dispensing 24/7 again, we had a great class for our employees to get recertified and had some new certifications to help meet the needs of our members. Unfortunately, we were also informed by the State of Missouri inspector who was at the class that we must start inspecting the tanks we fill better, we were found to be not in compliance with this. We were informed that if an employee fills an out-of-date tank, they can be fined \$5000 personally as well as other fines for the Ranch. We have ordered stickers that we are required to put on each tank our employees fill. Employees will be checking for damaged tanks as well as tanks out of date. You can check your own tank to see if it is in date before bringing it up. On the collar of the tank there will be a date, if it has a date and not letter it is good for 12 years from the date on the tank. If it has a date and the letter E behind it, the tank is good for 5 years from the date. If the date has the letter S after it the tank is good for 10 years from the date on the tank. Examples: 10/20 good till October of 2032 10/20 E good till October 2025, and 10/20 S good till October 2030. A Ranger will check and let you know what the date on your tank is at the time of filling. Currently we do not have any tanks to replace damaged or out of date tanks. We will be working on getting a list together where tanks can be purchased locally."





rembership (

Current Members: 3544 New Memberships Sold: 0 Membership Deed Transfers: 2 Memberships Reinstated: 0 Memberships Deeded Back: 0 Memberships Inactivated: 0

ACCOUNTING & DEEDS OFFICE

Monday - Friday 8 am - 4 pm Ext. #'s 1003, 1004, & 1006

SALES OFFICE

Ext. # 1000

GATEHOUSE

Open 24/7 In-Gate: Ext. # 1015 Out-Gate: Ext. # 1016

SWIMMING POOLS ADULT POOL

CLOSED until next season.

FAMILY POOL

CLOSED until next season.

Starting November 21th

BIG TOP SNACK SHACK CLOSED FOR THE SEASON Ext. # 1017

TRADING POST RESTARAUNT

Sunday - Thursday 8 am - 2 pm Friday- Saturday 8 am - 8 pm Ext. # 1001

TRADING POST

Sunday - Wednesday 8 am - 5 pm Thursday - Saturday 8 am - 8pm Ext. # 1001

GAS STATION

Open 24/7 Card-Pay-At-Pump

SHOOTING RANGE Daylight Use Only

VALLEY STAR SCHOOL HOUSE Closed

CHAPEL

Worship Service Sundays at 10 am

CRAFT HOUSE Closed for the Season

RANCH STABLES TRAIL RIDES Closed for the Season



EMERGENCY CONTACT INFORMATION

IN THE EVENT OF AN INJURY/EMERGENCY PLEASE DO NOT CALL 911, CALL THE GATEHOUSE IMMEDIATELY!

417-284-7321





EPARTMENT & FIRST RESPONDERS

417-284-7321



SERIES OF SHORT BLASTS MEANS SEVERE THUNDERSTORM WARNING. TAKE SHELTER. CONTINUOUS SIGNAL MEANS TORNADO WARNING, TAKE SHELTER.



STORM SHELTER LOCATIONS

- PET FRIENDLY SHELTER LOCATED BELOW THE TRADING POST, ENTRANCE AROUND BACK.
- CHAPEL BASEMENT IS A NON PET FRIENDLY SHELTER

THE LEGAL DRINKING AGE IN THE STATE OF MISSOURIS IS 21. IT IS AGAINST STATE LAW TO CONSUME, PURCHASE, OR POSSESS ALCOHOL IF YOU ARE YOUNGER THEN 21. NO ILLEGAL ACTIVITY OF ANY KIND IS



EMERGENCY LIGHTS & SIRENS

NO FLASHING RED OR BLUE LIGHTS OR SIRENS EXCEPT AS AUTHORIZED FOR EMERGENCY PERSONNEL



STOP AT THE GATEHOUSE EVERY TIME UPON ENTERING AND EXITING THE RANCH. HAVE YOUR ID'S READY. OBEY POSTED

SPEED LIMITS.

SMS Instructions

You will have the option to Pause, Stop and Restart the alerts at any time

to Pause reply with "PAUSE" To Stop reply with "STOP" To Restart reply with "RESTART"

ALLOWED



Be sure to go onto our website and click on SIGN UP FOR TEXT ALERTS to receive text notifications for weather, power outages, etc.

(833-549-3622)



